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September 6, 2024         sent by email  
 
 
Harvey Gaston Garnier, Yvonne May Garnier, & Anthony Garnier 
PO Box 481 
Marwayne, AB   T0B 2X0 
 
Dear Harvey, Yvonne, & Anthony: 
 
Re: Compliance Directive CD 23-10 – 2nd Extension Letter 
 
On July 2, 2024, Anthony Garnier requested an extension in writing from the NRCB to obtain a permit 
from the NRCB to meet the requirement of Directive # 1 in Compliance Directive CD 23-10. The request 
was made as the operator has not yet obtained a permit but has submitted a Part one application to the 
NRCB and was in the process of obtaining an engineer so they could submit a Part two application. The 
operator advised the unauthorized pens were empty and had been empty since April 10, 2024. 
 
On July 30, 2024, I confirmed the unauthorized pens were empty. 
 
On September 4, 2024, Anthony Garnier advised the engineer would be at the site on September 5, 
2024, to check the testing and was hoping she would have the results to him within less than 30 days.  
 
Therefore, I am granting an extension until October 15, 2024, to obtain an NRCB permit as required by 
Directive # 1 or alternatively meet the requirements of Directive # 2 of Compliance Directive CD 23-10. 
 
Please ensure compliance with either Directive # 1 or # 2 of CD 23-10 by the deadline stated above to 
avoid any further compliance action. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
(Original signed) 
Tracey Krenn 
Inspector, Compliance and Enforcement Division 
Natural Resources Conservation Board 
 
Cc – Sarah Neff, Approval Officer, NRCB Red Deer (sent by email) 
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